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September 16, 2025 

O’Reilly Chevrolet 

Broadway & Wilmot - 6:30PM 

GUESTS & NEW MEMBERS 

Skip Vaughan was welcomed as a guest, and it’s possible new member. As a reminder to 

members: we are all interested in the care, driving and showing of all classic GM vehicles. 

Interested guests are always welcome to our meetings.   

As a reminder to members: we are all interested in the care, driving and showing of all classic GM 

vehicles. Interested guests are always welcome to our meetings.   

2025 Brain Teasers are back…. RULES LISTED ON PAGE 4 below the 
Presidents Notes. Don’t miss out on the chance to win a $50 gift card at your local 

‘Cinemark Theatre’. The person guessing the most ‘correct’ teasers wins! 

BRAIN TEASER CHALLENGES APPEAR IN 

THE MONTHLY NEWSLETTERS (FEB-DEC) 

Vol. 44 ● Issue 6 ● June 2025  IMAGE IS AI CREATED BY JERI DETTMANN 

NO JUNE, JULY OR AUGUST MEETINGS!!!!!! 



 

Vol. 40 ● Issue 7 ● July 2021  

2025-2026 CCCT Officers 

President:  Tony Warren 

Vice President: Stephen Lubliner 

Secretary:  MaryLou Lopez  

Treasurer:  Pat Lucas 

Webmaster:             Van Pershing 

Newsletter Editor: Jeri Dettmann  

BOD 

Alex Jolivet 

Carl Keppler  

Mike Lake 

Frank Pella - Chevy 

Showdown Liaison 

Persons of Contact 

Carlos Lucas-Jacket Orders  

Bill Dixon - T-shirt & Badge Orders          

Jeri Dettmann & Lilla Kurz- Windshield Plaques  
 
Club Website: 

https://classicchevycluboftucson.com  
Newsletter Address: 

ccctnewsletter@gmail.com   

Bowtie Bugle is the official publication of the Classic Chevy Club of Tucson, Inc.  The opinions expressed herein are those of 
the signed authors or the Newsletter Editor and not necessarily those of the CCCT.  Use of any material contained herein is 
permitted.  Please give proper credit to source(s). 
 

The deadline for submitting information to the editor is the 26
th

 of each month.  
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JUNE ACTIVITY 

  Jun 8th –Tour of the Tucson Auto Museum (new location)   
4825 N. Sabino Canyon Rd. Tour starts at 10:30 ARRIVE EARLY  

Admission $12  Lunch after at Three Canyon Beer & Wine Garden 4999 N, Sabino Canyon Rd.  
PLEASE RSVP to Tony’s email sent May 22nd  

 

JULY ACTIVITY 

 Hi Speed Rods & Customs and lunch to follow at Barrio Brewery - Details with date & time to 

be emailed later 

 
AUGUST ACTIVITY 

Bowling - MaryLou checking with Main Event Tucson (4700 S. Landing Way) details to be emailed later 

 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS 

Denny Kruse    2nd 

Carl Keppler    10th 

Jeff Britt    11th 

 

   JUNE  ANNIVERSARIES 

Bill & Debbie Dixon   7th 

Shano & Marilou Sancibrian  9th 

Phil & Katharine Hartman  11th 

Bob & Debbie Roseberg  19th 

Leonard & Delianna Quihuis  25th 

Japanese scientists have 

created a camera so fast 

that they can now 

photograph a woman with 

her mouth shut! 
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Minutes - May 20, 2025 - Classic Chevy Club Meeting 

 

1. Opening/Call to Order 6:34, 36members present. 
2. Meeting Notes in Newsletter: 2nd was approved  
3. Treasurer’s Report: 2nd was approved as read 
4. New members & Guest: Tim Lindhorn was welcomed as a rejoined member with his 64 Monza. Skip 

Vaughan was welcomed as a guest will be rejoining the club has 55’ Chevy 2 door-hard top. 
 

Old Business:  

• Timetable for next newsletter is DUE the 26th of each month.  

• Showdown shirts still available, 9 large for $10.00, see Bill Dixon and we also have club blue shirts available, 3 
one each in small, medium and large. 

• Member plaques were presented to members Pat Croan (T & D Communications), Ron Bloom (Bloom Heating 
and Cooling) and Anthony Warren (Franklin Museum) for sponsoring their businesses to showdown. Bill Myers 
and Denny/Chally Kruse were awarded plaques for donations that went above and beyond for showdown. 

• The By-Laws will state all GM vehicles must be 30-years or older to participate in Chevy Showdown. Our bylaws 
will also state that we will now change our clubs vehicle age to match the current age of Chevy Showdown each 
year. In short just subtract 30 years from the current year to be eligible to join our club and participate in Chevy 
Showdown.   

• New board was voted in for 2025-2026 by club members present or sent in proxy votes: 

• President - Anthony Warran 
• Vice President -Steve Lubliner 
• Secretary – MaryLou Lopez 
• Treasurer – Pat Lucas 
• Board Members – Mike Lake, Alex Jolivet, Carl Keppler and Frank Pells (showdown Coordinator) 
• Webmaster – Van Pershing 
• Newsletter Editor – Jeri Dettmann  

  
New Business: 
• Anthony’s first line of business was to acknowledge Franks 10 years’ service as President to our club and 

presenting gift from club. Pat read a thank you letter and gave Frank the clubs gift of a 2-night stay at Hon-Dah 
Casino Resort plus traveling money. Mike also presented Frank with his own booster seat with his name on it. 

• June’s club event, will be a new location of the Tucson Auto Museum on Sabino Canon Rd., Sunday June 8th roll 
in 10:30(admission is $12.00 pp). Followed by lunch at Three Canyons Beer and Wine Garden at 12:00, an email 
will go out to all members. 

• There will be no meeting for the next 3 months (June to August), so keep up to date from our newsletters and 
emails that will be going out to inform what’s happening in our club.  

• Have a great summer and summer vacation, you have new roosters for executive board members and board 
members if you need to make contact.  

 
Upcoming Events:  

• Flyers handed out at meeting for the above events. 

• See newsletter for car show listings. 

• Birthdays and anniversaries were gone over for those members who were present. 
 
- Lotto: Paul Miller & Joan Lund, not present $ rolled over.  
- Raffle winners: Robert Marcelain, Max Moreau, Judy Pella and Pat Croan 
- Next group for raffle prizes Will be posted in August Newsletter 
 
- Adjourn 8:01pm. 

• Next meeting: September 16, 2025 @ 6:30 PM. 

MaryLou Lopez, secretary 
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 I would like to congratulate Anthony Warren on his new position as president of our club. The 
responsibilities are ten fold, but I know that Anthony will never have any second thoughts and 
definitely be a great leader for our club. Thanks Anthony for accepting the torch… 
 
I myself would like to thank everyone who supported my ideas and decisions while I was president. 
Making changes to any organization sometimes can be challenging. Our officers and members have 
all been very supportive and dedicated to make sure that our club, The Classic Chevy Club of Tucson, 
is the best car club in Tucson now, and for many years to come. Like Anthony stated in his first letter 
as president, the opening of our club to all GM vehicles 30 years and older, was a must needed move 
in the right direction for the forward future of our club. 
 

I will definitely miss the title but we are in good hands, Frank   

Are you up for the challenge? Here is the challenge: Submit your guess ASAP 

• IT WILL NOT be on a particular page, you’ll need to read the newsletter and find the monthly ‘brain teaser 

challenge’.  

• It will appear as a photo or written text. 

• It could be a “question” you’ll need to guess the answer or it could be an “answer” and you’ll need to 

guess the question.  

• Or guess what the photo is. 

• Submit to me each month ASAP via email: @ccctnewsletter@gmail or text 520-965-3737 

• What page you think the challenge is on. 

• What the question/answer or photo is.  

• No monthly challenge answer/questions from members until  the Club’s Holiday Party in December.  

• The MOST correct guesses at the end could win the Cinemark Gift Card provided by the 

Dettmanns  
 PLEASE NO INTERNET CHEATING, USE YOUR BRAIN. 

A MESSAGE FROM OUR PAST CLUB PRESIDENT  
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Hello all,  

I’d like to start by saying thank you… Foremost, thank you to Frank for 10 devout years 
of leadership in our club. For all the events planned, parties thrown, meetings 
organized, car shows and Showdowns attended, and other work that went unnoticed, 
our club is in a materially better position because of you. You were Like A Rock, which 
must be the highest compliment in the context of a Chevy club! 
  
Secondly, thank you to all our membership for allowing me to carry the torch as our 
club’s President. It is sincerely my honor! Having been familiarized with many of our 
local car clubs, I do feel that this one is special… We have a very tight-knit membership 
that consistently supports each other. We are active, not just as it pertains to our club 
calendar, but in our community. We are expanding- to other GM makes and by moving 
our benchmark forward from 1987 to 1995 (30 years old). I feel that all of these factors 
presents our club at the forefront of Tucson’s automotive scene and will continue to 
make us an attractive club to newcomers now and in the future. 
  
I look forward to seeing all of you for our June club event on Sunday June 8th. We will 
meet at the Tucson Auto Museum’s dazzling new location (4825 N. Sabino Canyon) for a 
private tour. Admission is $12 (discounted from $15) and we will begin at 10:30 AM. 
After our tour, we will hop next door to the Three Canyons Brewery (for a group lunch 
before turning loose.  

Long live the Bowtie, Tony   

A MESSAGE FROM OUR NEW CLUB PRESIDENT 

“Because I carry it well doesn’t mean it’s not heavy” 

   - Unknown 
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CHECK CCCT WEBSITE FOR MORE LOCAL SHOWS & FOR INFO ON OTHER CAR SHOWS IN ARIZONA ALSO CHECK OUT:   

 https://sites.google.com/view/cruisinaz -  arizonacarshows.com and allevents.in 

Mark Your Calendar - Upcoming Car Shows  
 

Jun 7th - Cruz’n the Rim Car Show - By Rim County Cruisers, 4 N 9th Pl. Show Low, 9am-3pm register at 

www.cruzntherim.com  

Jun 13th - Father’s Day Classic Car Show -Park Senior Villa, 844 N. Houghton Rd. Free 6-8 PM Contact 

Samantha Wood (520)282-1488 if your interested.  

Jun 13th - Park Senior Villas - Father’s Day Car Display - 6899 N. La Cañada 

Jul 4th - Marana’s Star Spangled Spectacular Car Show - Hosted by Obsessions Car Club, Crossroads/

Cortaro/Silverbell, 7548 N. Silverbell Rd, Marana, 2-9 pm REGISTER AT: www.obsessionscarclub.com  

Sep 26th-28th - 41st Annual Run to the Pines Car Show -  info@runtothepinescarshow.com 

Oct 3rd-4th - Just Cruis’n Car Club Car Show - Hosted by City of Winslow (flyer pg. 7)  

Oct 18th - 19th Annual Tucson Classic - sponsored by the Rotary Club of Tucson, 3231 N Craycroft Rd., 

Tucson 10am-4pm, $35, register at https://tucsonclassicscarshow.com/vehicle-registration (flyer pg. 7) 

Little Anthony’s Diner- Broadway & Kolb - NIGHT 

SHOWS 5-9 pm  - May 10th, 24th 

Freddy’s Steak Burger - on Orange Grove Blvd) 

Permanently CLOSED  

 

Pathways at Cars & Coffee - 4075 W. Ina Rd, Marana  

Second Saturday of the month @ 6-9AM 

Cars & Coffee @ La Encantada Mall - 2905 E Skyline 

Dr. Second Saturday of the month @ 7-10AM 

Cars & Coffee @ Chapman Dealership 4426 E. 22nd St.    

Third Saturday of the month @ 6-9AM 
 
Hoppy Vine @ Oro Valley Market Place - (Tangerine & 

Oracle) Show & Shine Third Saturday of the month @ 4-

6PM 
 
Eastside Cars & Coffee @ Viva Burrito: 8995 E. Tanque 

Verde Rd Last Saturday of the month @ 7-10am   

June 2025 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30      

Club 

Event 

N0 

CLUB 

MTG 
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Contact: 

TJ Scofield 

President-Just Cruis'n Car Club 

928-606-2244 
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Club Event May 10th at Old Tucson Studios  

On May 10th, the Classic Chevy Club gathered for a memorable car display at the historic Old 
Tucson Studios. This special event marked the final day of daytime operations before the studio 
transitioned to nighttime shows the following weekend. 

Our club proudly showcased 19 classic Chevys, with 34 members and family joining in to for the 
day. The vehicles were parked behind the studio in the dirt lot, where gusts of sandy desert air 
kept many of us opting to keep hoods and windows closed to protect our classic cars. 

Despite the dust, the day was filled with excitement of Western charm. We enjoyed stagecoach 
rides—though they came with a few persistent flies—along with select shops that remained open, 
offering unique souvenirs and local goods. The Saloon provided lively entertainment, adding to the 
authentic Old West atmosphere. 
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A couple of “Beauty Queens” helped add to today’s stage humor.  
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Cruising the Mother Road: The Dettmanns and Newcombs Take on Route 66 

There’s something magical about the open road, especially when that road is Route 66—America’s most iconic 

highway. For the Dettmanns and Newcombs, it was more than just a trip; it was a journey through history, small-

town charm, and unpredictable weather. 

The adventure began with a five-day, four-night classic car run, kicking off in Safford, Arizona. Stopped for lunch 

at a great place called “Jerry’s Restaurant” love the name.  

Continued to SR 191—formerly known as SR 666, the ominous "Devil’s Highway"—set the tone for an 

unforgettable experience, winding through Hannagan Meadows, Alpine, and Eagar. At one point prior to stopping 

in Pinetop a deer ran out in front of the Newcomb’s; very lucky they didn’t get hit.  

By 4PM, we reached Show Low. The next morning, we were greeted by relentless rain that exposed minor leaks 

through the doors of classics.  

Day two brought us closer to Route 66 lore. While heading toward Holbrook, we eyed black clouds off to the 

northwest, but were relieved when reaching I-40 the storm was to the east. In Winslow, a must-stop at the famous 

"Standing on the Corner" statue allowed for a musical throwback moment, complemented by a visit to the historic 

La Posada Hotel. After doing a little shopping in the shops, we proceeded on; but Howard and Jeanie soon faced 

a challenge: no windshield wipers in sudden downpours, rain becoming an unavoidable theme. Our end for the 

day was at the Grand Canyon Railway & Hotel in Williams. Rainy evening we basically stayed in the hotel for the 

evening. 

Day three was packed with adventure. We continued on to Seligman, a town known for preserving Route 66’s 

spirit, our classic cars became a spectacle—locals and tourists alike snapping photos. After departing the town, 

we continued to stay on Old Route 66, past the Grand Canyon Caverns, through Peach Springs (and passing 

Hackberry General Store again by mistake) and arriving in Kingman around noon. We stop at Grand Canyon 

Distillery on Beale Street in Kingman for an enjoyable lunch before venturing onto Oatman. A tiny town of 98 

residents known for its Old West ambiance and friendly burros roaming the streets. But prior to that, we stopped 

for iconic Route 66 photos in front of Cool Springs Station, then continued the winding road into Oatman. Found a 

great parking spot for the tourist to take photos of the classics while we stopped in the Oatman Hotel for ice 

cream cones. After spending hours soaking in Oatman’s charm, darkening skies signaled us to return back to 

Kingman. Once checked in the guys found a self-service car wash that had become a necessity—Howard’s 

running boards had so much mud, we joked about planting a flower garden on them. Afterwards we gathered 

around to discuss our stops for day 4. 

By day four, the long-awaited sunshine finally made its appearance.  Traveling south to Wickenburg via SR 93, 

we took a coffee and pie break at Luchia’s Restaurant in Wikieup, where a surprise garden full of peacocks 

caught our attention. Then a detour led us to the town of Bagdad, a copper mining town with a great local eatery. 

In Wickenburg, upon our arrival at Los Viajeros Inn we were met with enthusiasm—the hotel manager raced 

outside, eager to photograph the classic cars. Following her recommendation, we cruised into town, parked in 

front of Rancho Bar 7 Restaurant for dinner. FIRST, Howard led us into the restaurant; we were seated. The 

waitress came to the table; that’s when we looked at Howard. He was supposed to take us to the La Cabana 

Saloon for drinks first; we apologize to the waitress and did the long walk of shame out of there?  When walking 

into La Cabana Saloon, we were greeted by the barmaid. She anticipated our arrival, the manager at the Inn sent 

photos of our cars to the Saloon. After a couple drinks, talking to others at the bar, getting to know the barmaid 

and a tour of the saloon; it was a walk back to Rancho Bar 7. We sat in the same booth and ordered from the 

same waitress. We had a great evening, friendly folks at both the saloon and restaurant. 

Homeward Bound 

Day five marked the journey back to Tucson, closing out an unforgettable experience. Rain, laughter, historical 

landmarks, and spontaneous discoveries defined this trip. It wasn’t just a drive—it was an adventure through 

time, through landscapes, and through the heart of America’s most legendary road, our travels ended after 1,150 

miles, and we will do it again. 
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Route 666 – The “Highway to Hell” 

Before being renamed SR 191, this stretch of road was infamous for its eerie encounters. Travelers have 

reported seeing a flaming truck barreling down the highway, ghostly apparitions, and unexplained mechanical 
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Being popular on Facebook is like 
sitting at the 'cool table' in the 
cafeteria of a mental hospital.  
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  THE ACTIVE MEMBER 
Are you an active member? The kind that would be 

missed, or are you just contented that your name is on 

the list. Do you attend the meetings and mingle with 

the flock, or do you stay home and criticize and knock? 

Do you take an active part to help the work along, or 

are you satisfied to be the kind that “just belong?”.  Do 

you ever go to visit a member who is sick, or leave the 

work to just a few and talk about the clique? There’s 

quite a program scheduled that I’m sure you’ve heard 

about. And we’ll appreciate it if you’ll come and help us 

out. So come to the meetings often and help us with 

work and hearts. Don’t be just a member, but take an 

active part. Think this over member:  

You know right from wrong.  

Are you an ACTIVE member or do YOU just belong? 

Looking for a Club shirt with your name on it?  

 

 

 

Contact Ann Van Orden 770-778-

2963 she is charging $5 to embroider 

your name and club logo.    

NOTE: YOU MUST PROVIDE YOUR OWN 

SHIRT 

There are 8 (Size Large) Chevy Showdown 2025 Event 

T-shirts available. Price is $10. PLEASE contact Bill or 

Debbie Dixon at dbdixon91@gmail.com  

 

 For sale: '55 hardtop, 283/3 speed. Interior 

and electrical need redo, runs. Asking $25K, 

Roman Escobar 520-248-8117 

Due to the rising costs of medical tests, all you can 

do is pee under a tree and wait for a bit: 

• If ants gather, you’ve got diabetes. 

• If the grass dries up, it’s high salt. 

• If it smells like BBQ, your cholesterol's high. 

• And if you forgot to pull up your pants, you’ve got 

Alzheimer’s. 

mailto:dbdixon91@gmail.com

